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Dear Parents, Staff, Governors & Children 
 
Red Class Yellow Class Blue Class 

98.91% 96.96% 94.48% 

Last week’s whole school attendance = 96.78%. Well done to 

Red Class who will be rewarded with the Attendance (treat 

filled) Trophy. 

 

DAILY: 8.00am: Breakfast Club 
 9.00am: Registration: Classroom 
 Daily: Collective Worship & Assembly 
 

THIS WEEK : CHARTWELLS WEEK 3 MENU 
Mon 13th: am/pm: Mr Bolton & Miss Martin: THRIVE 

training 
 1.30pm: Verena Watkiss: music lessons 
 pm: Ukelele group lesson: Yellow Class 
 3.30-4.15pm: Ukelele Club: Yellow/Blue Class 
 3.30-4.30pm: Go Active Football Club 
 
Tues 14th: pm: Mrs Bungay & Mrs Marr EYFS, 

Redruth 
 3.30-4.30pm: Cookery Club (3 of 4) 
 3.30-4.30pm: HCC Transition Project: Year 6s 
 
Weds 15th: 1.45-2.30pm: Yellow Class Swimming (9 of 10) 
 2.00pm: P&F Meeting: all welcome 
 3.30-4.30pm: SATs booster: Year 6s: Maths  
  
Thurs 16th: 3.30-4.15pm: Cross Country Club 
  
Frid 17th: 12.30-1pm: Glee Club (singing): all years 
 3.30-4.15pm: Guitar Club 
 3.30-4.30pm: SATs booster: Year 6s: SPaG 
 
Tues 21st: 8.00am: Years 3/4 Coach departure for 

Wadebridge Showground: Farm & 
Country food & farming day (PTO) 

 
Thurs 23rd: am/pm: Red Class Pirate Party 
 
Frid 24th: am/pm: Red Nose Day 
 
Sat 25th: 8.30pm: Auction of Promises & Experiences 

P&F Fundraiser 
  
 

PE Kit 

Please could you ensure that your child has 

PE kit in school (shorts, t-shirt andd  

plimsolls/trainers) to use each school day?  

Many children still do not have PE kit with 

them when needed.  For example, today 
there were seven children in Red Class without PE kit. 
 

 
Go Active – KS1 & KS2 Football Club 

Please ensure children have suitable 

clothing & footwear to keep warm and 

dry.   

 

 

New Club - Ukelele Club: Mondays: Yellow & Blue Class 

Ukelele Club has a few spaces 

available.  

 

 

Transition Project: tomorrow: Tues 14th: Year 6’s  

A H.C.C minibus will collect 

children and return them to 

Breage School for collection 

(approx 4.40pm) unless arrangements have been made to 

collect direct from H.C.C (north site).  Topic: An introduction 

to practical science experiments. 

 

Cookery Club – Tuesday: session 3 of 4 

Caitlin H, Ashley, George G and Caitlyn D.  The 

children will be making pizza and sausage rolls. 

 

School Swimming Lessons: each Wednesday: Yellow Class 

Lesson 9 of 10.  A contribution of 

£3.00 per child per lesson is requested 

which can be paid weekly or in total 

(£30.00). Children are permitted to wear a tracksuit (navy) 

on swim days for ease of changing or school uniform.  We 

regret that due to ever tightening budgets that children 

absent from a lesson will still need to cover the cost and 

would request that everyone pay a contribution.   

 

 

Red Class Parents’ Afternoon – Wednesday 29th March 

Please complete and return the slip below indicating your time 

slot preference.  We will then try our best to give you an 

appointment during this time.  Thank you. 

 
 

Child(ren’s) name(s):……………………………………………………………. 

 

Parent(s) name(s): ………………………………………………………….. 
1.10-1.30pm  1.40-2.00pm  2.10-2.30pm  

      2.40-3.00pm  3.10-3.30pm  3.40-4.00pm  

      4.10–4.30pm  One morning before school preferred …  

 



 

Years 3 & 4 – Wadebridge Showground – 21st  

Year 3 & 4 children will be travelling to Wadebridge 

Showground for the Farm & Country food & farming 

discovery day on Tuesday 21st March (next week). In order 

to ensure the children arrive on time they will depart school 

at 8.00am. All children will need a packed lunch and drinks 

for the day.  Children will leave the showground at 2.30pm. A 

donation of £5 would be appreciated to help cover coach 

costs. 

 

Red Class – Pirate Party – Thursday 23rd March 

Red Class have been learning all about pirates and to mark 

the end of their topic they will be having a pirate party next 

Thursday.  Red Class children can wear pirate fancy dress (or 

their own clothes) (no other fancy dress costumes please). 

 

Missing PE Kit 

Blue Class child – it is in a Breage School navy kit bag with 

school logo PE kit inside – everything is named.  Could we ask 

everyone to check their child hasn’t brought this home by 

accident?  Thank you. 

 

Governors 

Governors at Breage are looking to recruit people to the 

governing body.  We need volunteers to fill posts in the areas 

of parent governors and past pupils of the school (alumni).  If 

you are interested, please see Mr Orme to discuss the roles 

and responsibilities and officially register your interest. 

 

SEN 

The school’s SEN records are being updated next week.  As 

part of this process, we need to review individual children’s 

targets set for this term and set new ones for the summer 

term.  If this involves your child, please could you make an 

appointment to see your class teacher w/c 20th March?   

 

Parents & Friends meeting – this Wednesday – 2pm 

We had a great turnout at the last meeting.  Please come 

along to this week’s meeting.  We will be discussing the school 

fair and the voting committee will be deciding on any financial 

requests submitted – come along even if you didn’t make it to 

the previous one. 

 

 

  Parents & Friends Meeting 
 

   This Wednesday – 15th March 

  2.00pm 

  PLEASE COME ALONG 

 

Special awards awarded last Friday 

Golden Awards were presented to: 

Phoebe (swimming); Ben (maths); Ruby 

(swimming); Nicky (reading); Sadie &  

Elijas (phonics). Each class has a star of 

the week (best all-rounder): Blue Class: 

Ewan; Yellow Class: Clemmie; Red Class: 

Mia. Well done to Nicky who received a 

Smiley Face Certificate having 

completed four sticker cards. 

Fresh eggs 

The hens (in the field next to the school paddock) have 

started laying so if you would like to pick up 

your eggs when dropping off/picking up 

they’re available to buy.  As before, school 

receives a donation of 30p per box sold 

(£1.00 per half dozen).  We have run out at 

the moment but a fresh delivery will be here tomorrow 

around lunchtime. 

 

Year 6s - Science DEEP club, HCC 

Four Monday sessions are being held 

between 3.30pm-4.30pm. Children 

will need to be dropped off and 

collected at the North Site canteen. 

Dates for the sessions are: Mon day 

24th April, 8th May, 15th May and 

22nd May.  Please let the school office 

know by the end of this week so that your child is registered 

as wanting to attend.  Places are on a first come basis. 

 

Roseudgeon YFC – Year 6s 

Roseudgeon YFC are calling all year 6s who 

would like to form a new under 12s football 

team for the 2017/18 season.  Please 

contact Jackie on 07791033004 before 15th April. 

 
Parents & Friends would love to see you at their 
auction of promises, experiences and gifts.  There 
are some amazing auction lots including meals for 
two, family photography session, vouchers for 
Nauti but Ice, Jump4 tickets, fishing trip for two 
and many, many more.  Spread the word and come 
along! 


